WINCHESTER LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS

STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING 

Thursday, June 17, 2010

Facilitator: Jo-Ann Michalak

Secretary: Jean Herbert

Attendees: Gloria Legvold, Meredith Conway, Susan Lewis, Susan Verdicchio

There was some discussion about sharing the duties of Membership Chair.  Susan Lewis agreed to continue sending out the Bulletin through Constant Contact and reporting numbers to National.  

Jean agreed to accept new memberships and send out renewals.

Welcoming and recruitment - Jean, Gloria, Meredith 

Jean will check PO box, give Susan L. information on new members and give checks to Meredith.

Jo-Ann called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM.

We welcomed new SC member Susan Verdicchio.

Annual Meeting--Lessons Learned

Last year the meeting was held at the Sanborn House.  We all think there was lower attendance because of this location and having to provide food.  Having a speaker is a good idea.  Gloria mentioned that she thought the price was reasonable, but a little high.  We discussed possibly having dessert and coffee instead of dinner.  A lower cost could attract more people.

Meeting Times

Our new meeting times will be the first Monday of each month from 6:30 - 9:00 PM except on the following: Wednesday, September 8.and Wednesday, November 3.   Monday, June 6 will be the last meeting.

First Event

Sunday, October 3, 2010.  Something about education issues (state funding?). 

 "Everything you wanted to know about......" or "A Primer on......."  

SUSAN VERDICCHIO and MEREDITH CONWAY will follow through on this.

Day at the Races  -  October 17, 2010

Generally, we do it on a Sunday two weeks before the election.

 ELIZABETH GHONIEM said she is interested in leading this.

If positions are not contested, we could have a forum on the ballot questions---for example, the override for Vinson-Owen in early October.

GLORIA will call Mary Ellen about the candidates for November and when an override might appear.

Susan suggested that Winchester Reads is an opportunity to get a book selected that is League related.

(But we think the book has already been chosen.)

When is Condeleeza Rice coming as the speaker for Connect and Commit?  Would there be a connection for a League event?

Voter Registration

SUSAN VERDICCHIO volunteered to lead this effort.

Positions

Public spokesperson -  Jo-Ann

Publicity and Public Relations - Susan L.  (sends out e-Bulletin)

Press Releases and Posters - Meredith; WinCentral - each chair of the event should do this

Web Site - Frances Shawcross

Archivist - Meredith Conway will contact Nancy Schrock for training

Moveable Feast - usually the first Friday in December - Gloria will be the point person

JEAN will send "procedures for events" to all SC members.

SUSAN L. will update it.

Brainstorm Brunch  -  Sunday, January 16, 2011

EVERYONE should think of how to rename this event in the hopes of getting better attendance.

We need to have it at this time of year because the State League wants us to tell them what we will be doing.

Co-sponsorship

We need to have a conversation--perhaps with former SC members--to form guidelines for how to choose co-sponsorships.  EVERYONE should be thinking about what they want as guidelines.

Fundraising - not an issue this year, especially since we do not want to do a event two years in a row.  Gloria mentioned how successful the Lexington League's "Champagne and Chocolate" is. 

This is a better idea than simply sending out a letter asking for contributions.

Our focus will be education and outreach.

A good idea--"take your child to vote" before the election.  FAN would be interested in this. 

WHO will be in charge of making sure the banner gets put up by the town?

Gloria suggested that we just start using the phrase "Winchester: the Town Where Everyone Votes."

Did we miss the Farmers' Market?  JEAN will ask Betsy Cregger about what has been arranged.

New Business

Gloria will contact Mary Ellen about how much it costs to open every precinct and will write an article stating that the cost per voter should encourage more people to vote.  Gloria will talk with Mel Kleckner about how he feels about the Town Charter.  She says this may or may not be related to League business.

Meredith wants to put together an information packet about town government for new residents.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 PM.

